COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY
Tuesday, October 23, 2012 7" Oct. Adj.

THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET,PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, ON TUESDAY,
OCTOBER 23, 2012 AT 9:00 A.M.

PRESENT: BONNIE M. MCCORD, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER;NEAL F. GERSTER, NORTHERN
COMMISSIONER; AND KENNON R. SHAW, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER.

WM911DC BOARD
Commissioner Shaw reported on meeting he attended of the Western Missouri 911 Board.
ASSESSOR ISSUES

Vernon County Assessor, Cherie Roberts, called on the Commission and discussed sales tax
issues.
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

Commission received e-mail from Candy Adams, Area Coordinator, Missouri State Emergency
Management Agency, regarding National Mass Care Strategy has been released and is
published on the National Mass Care Council’s website.

LAND DIVISION QUESTION

Commission received e-mail from Mike Tompkins asking if it is possible to divide land in Vernon
County and have a private drive, or are all roads required to have a direct access point to public
roadway. He was informed Vernon County has no planning or zoning, and division is possible
using private road.

FEMA-1847-DR-MO

Commission received correspondence from Emergency Management Agency with regard to the
closure of file FEMA-1847-DR-MO as all work had been completed and payments made in
accordance with applicable laws, regulations, policy and guidance.

BADGER TOWNSHIP ISSUES

Curtis Burns called on Commission regarding road determination in Badger Township between
Section 10/15. Commissioner Gerster obtained copy of General Warranty Deeds from the
Recorder of Deeds office and request was made of Commission’s Legal Counsel for
determination of road.

NCEC SERVICES

Amanda Polis with NCEC Services in Washington, D. C., requested electronic information for
voting precinct. She was advised information is available on the University of Missouri website
and she will research.

BRIDGE DEPARTMENT

Vernon County Bridge Foreman, Lynn Seaver, called on the Commission for ongoing road and
bridge matters.

TRAINING & MAPPING
Stephanie Hyder Stevens from the State Tax Commission called on the Commission to discuss

training and mapping. Commission will discuss with Vernon County GIS Director, Tim Bourassa
for updates.
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ELECTION ISSUE

Commission received copy of Legal Opinion from Vernon County Prosecuting Attorney, Lynn M.
Ewing, lll, to Vernon County Clerk, Tammi Beach, with regard to “Johnson Grass” issue being
placed on ballot. Copy was forwarded to Mrs. Virginia Johnson, Coal Township.

MONTEVALLO TOWNSHIP

Commission sent letter to Michael Lasley advising Commission had inspected the right-of-way
in Montevallo Township, Section 4, and determined the limbs were removed as statutes allow
in RSMo 229.030, to keep roadways clear of obstruction.
Commission authorized expense checks.

COAL TOWNSHIP
Virginia Johnson, Coal Township, called on Commission and informed them she has received
information from the State regarding “Johnson Grass” and has no intentions of pursuing
statutory requirements, and asked no further direction of the Commission.

BRO-B108(35) BRIDGE PROJECT

Darin Hamelink, P.E., MoDOT, telephoned the Commissionsuggesting hay bales be installed for
erosion control.

BRO-B108(40) BRIDGE PROJECT

Commission received copy of Obligation Request on Bridge #552000.4, CR 725 over Tributary of
Drywood Creek (BRO-B108(40) from Darin Hamelink, P.E., Area Engineer, MoDOT.

COURT HOUSE PARKING LOT

Commission sent notice to all Court House Offices of the closure of the North Parking Lot on
November 6, to all except Voters.

BRO-B108(35) BRIDGE PROJECT

Commission received and approved Progress Invoice No. 4 on BRO-B108(35) Bridge Project and
forwarded same to MoDOT for reimbursement of $2,716.21.

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE COFFEE
Commission sent notice to Elected Officials of Chamber of Commerce Coffee scheduled for
Friday, November 2, 2012 from 8:00 A.M. to 9:00 A.M. for a “Meet & Greet the Vernon County
Elected Officials” at the Vernon County Court House, Ground Floor.
ADJOURN
Commission adjourned at 3:45 P.M. for Commissioner Shaw to inspect the EOC Building

following theft of A/C unit. Commission will reconvene on Wednesday, October 24, 2012.

ATTEST: APPROVED:
CLERK OF COMMISSION PRESIDING COMMISSIONER




